
LPWG  

General Meeting 10/19/24 

 

Meeting called to order at 10:46 by Paula Tapia.  Minutes were sent out electronically. Sylvia moved 
that we approve the minutes and Cecilia seconded.  

Paula said that she asked if there was anyone interested in assuming a board position and there 
were no volunteers. Given that the positions are uncontested the current board has agreed to 
remain in their positions for the coming year. Cecilia moved to approve the current board and Nita 
seconded. The current board is made up of the following:  Paula Tapia (Captain), Cherita Roemmich 
(Tournament Chair), Syliva Roach (Scheduler), Denise Fong (Treasurer), Betty Connolly (Secretary)  
and Kim Niemeyer (Handicapper).  

Paula stated that the board discussed the annual dues and agreed to  raise  the dues by $6.00 for 
regular members and $5.00 for associate members. This year the cost of the website went up and 
overall costs are increasing. The board determined that it was necessary to increase dues for both 
regular and associate members.   Members agreed that this was appropriate.  

Cherita reported that Kim’s husband has agreed to be our pro for beat the Pro. Cherita announced 
that we are doing the wine “putt oW” the last weekend in November (Nov. 30th). Donations of wine 
would  be appreciated. Cherita suggested that everyone who is donating please let Cherita know 
then bring wine the day of the tournament.  

Paula reminded the membership about the “leaf rule” that is particularly relevant this time of year. 
If everyone in the foursome agrees that the ball went in the leaves and it can’t be found in 3 minutes 
the golfer can drop another ball with no penalty.  

Paula asked if there was any new business. There was no new business. 

Sylvia announced that as of the end of August we have 37 total members. Kim Hannigan and Patty 
Dismukes are new members. Sylvia contacted members that haven’t played for a while just to 
check in. Renewal forms went out in September and will be sent out again. They are due by Nov. 1st. 
Sylvia reminded people that our season ends Nov. 30th. The Christmas party December 7th at 
HOUSE.  The new season starts the first Saturday in  February 2025.  

Meeting adjourned at 10:58am. 

 


